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September 6th 2017 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Homework 
 

As a school we are keen to maximise opportunities for your children to reach their full 
potential. The issue of homework is an emotive one, some parents and children are inspired 
and positive, whilst others find the activities time consuming and a cause of arguments, which 
had a negative effect on the children’s attitude to learning.  
 
We have reviewed current research into the impact of homework on children’s learning. 
Whilst there are differing opinions, the evidence collected unequivocally shows a strong 
positive impact on achievement at Secondary level, i.e. the older the child, the stronger the 
correlation with achievement. There is no evidence that homework positively impacts upon 
achievement at most of primary level, although there is some suggestion that it starts to have 
some effect on learning at the end of their primary stage, although this is negligible and in 
some cases, actually negative.  
 
Society is changing considerably, and research suggests, therefore, that children are now 
learning for a greater proportion of the day than even 10 years ago. This is due to the 
advancement in technology and the increasing usage of it. Research has now shifted further 
and has found that setting too much homework is having a detrimental effect on family life 
and, as mentioned earlier, academic achievement.  
 
On the other hand, where homework has been found to be most successful is where it has 
been used, almost spontaneously, as a short and focused intervention, where the children drive 
their own learning. It is this which we are aspiring to foster within our children; to build a 
lifelong interest and a thirst for learning.  
 
With all of this in mind, we are striving to encourage a love of reading and a secure 
understanding in our number facts. Whilst we would still encourage and reward extended 
home learning, where the children are captivated by their recent lessons, we will not be 
insisting upon this.  
 
Homework will continue to consist of:  

 Reading five times a week recorded in their reading diaries. We would encourage 
reading for pleasure, reading to your child as well as your child reading to you.   

 Maths should include regular practise of multiplication tables, number bonds and any 
incidental maths, such as money when shopping and telling the time.  
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Your child will be receiving their new homework diary where they can share with their teacher 
all of the fantastic reading that they have been doing. The class teacher will from time-to-time 
send home useful links or resources of ways to support with learning at home, but as I say our 
key focus is on reading and mental maths. We thank you for your continued support, and look 
forward to continue to work together to nurture the potential in each and every one of your 
children.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Thomas Moore, 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


